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The Delaware Nutrient Management Commission

Minutes of the Personnel Subcommittee Meeting Held April 01, 2010
In attendance:

	Committee Members Present
	Others Present

	J. Elliott
	D, Baker
	M. Davis

	L. Hill
	B. Coleman
	

	B. O’Neill
	
	

	B. Vanderwende
	
	

	
	
	

	Committee Members Absent
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Ex-Officios Present
	
	

	W. Rohrer, Jr.
	
	

	E. Kee
	
	



This meeting was properly notified and posted as required by law. 


Call to Order/Welcome:

B. O’Neill called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m., and welcomed everyone in attendance.  

Approval of Minutes:

No prior minutes to approve.

Discussion and Action Items:
Discuss and Act on Program Staff Structure

The meeting began with Secretary Kee suggesting that Mark Davis take the Program Administrator position which will become vacant on April 16. He added that the interim process will require a team comprised of:

· The selected Program Administrator

· The Nutrient Management Commission and remaining staff,

· Secretary Kee,

· Other DDA staff

· DNREC staff

Secretary Kee then read the following into the record:

 ‘The Nutrient Management Program Administrator shall be a full-time, exempt State position selected by the Commission, and created within the Department of Agriculture who shall act as the administrator of, and be responsible for the operation of the State Nutrient Management Program.’

Secretary Kee cautioned the Commission to select the right candidate for them, and further discussion provided the following:

· Mark Davis will be Interim Program Administrator, and that sends a strong signal to entities such as EPA that the Program is strong and can withstand the current vacancy. However, everything cannot rest on Mark’s shoulders.

· If there is a staging complaint in Sussex County, Secretary Kee suggested that Mark call a Commission member from Sussex County to look at and verify the complaint.

· Administrative Assistants are being cross-trained so that they can help each other across sections.

· The Administrative Assistant position that is being vacated can be filled through a temporary agency and then moved to contractual after about six months.

· Because the Administrator is an exempt position, the normal merit processes will not have to be followed, so it should be an easier hire. 

· The position is not affected by the hiring freeze, and can be filled immediately.

· A new position, which is also 100% general funds will be transferred from Plant Industries over to Nutrient Management Program (Environmental Scientist).

· The Environmental Scientist will be the other programmatic person under the Program Administrator.

· That was done so that the person entering into that job could have career advancement opportunities.

· Environment Scientist does not mean a person from the environmental activist community; it is a technical rating that relates to their training. 

· There are certain requirements that you have to meet in order to apply for an Environmental Scientist series job. Agronomy could be one of those. Chemist, biologist, environmental scientist, agronomist …all those apply. It’s an established job series in the State system, so it works easier to have people in and to have movement.

· The position has to be transferred and established and could be filled within 6 months.

· A committee could be established to look at top candidates, but ultimately the decision rests with the Program Administrator and approved by the Secretary of Agriculture.

· The Environmental Scientist is a merit employee and will report directly to the Program Administrator.

D. Baker although present, is not a member of the Personnel Subcommittee, but he would like to be a part of the hiring Committee. 

Further discussion provided the following:

· The first step should be to advertise the Program Administrator position.

· Advertisement could include the American Farms Publications group and the Delaware State News along with University of Delaware, University of Maryland, Rutgers, Virginia Tech, West Virginia Tech and the State, which would provide a broad spectrum of applicants.

· The position should be advertised as soon as a complete set of job requirements has been composed. Bud O’Neill will provide a copy of the job posting to the identified universities.

· The job description should include:

· Experience required.

· Minimum education required will be a Bachelor’s Degree.

· B. Rohrer suggested that the Commission mirror the process followed ten years ago.

· A member of the Human Resources staff should provide guidelines and inform the Personnel Committee of the hiring process.

· A list of interview questions should be drafted and given to HR for review prior to interviews.

· Hiring will take two months, given:

· One week to compile the advertisement;

· Two weeks to post the advertisement;

· One week to screen the applications and resumes;

· Two weeks to conduct interviews;

· One week to make an offer;

· Two weeks for the candidate to provide notice.

· Secretary Kee and Mark Davis can pre-screen applications, removing those that are not qualified, but keeping them at the table for review.

· The Personnel Subcommittee will then review the qualified applicants and choose the interview candidates.

· The only action by the Full Commission is to approve the actual candidate to be hired.

The advertisement from Environmental Program Manager II (pay grade 18):

· Established State position and changing job description will lengthen the process.

· Minimum qualifications cannot change, but selectives can be added or removed to suit the Commission.

· The minimum qualifications were written well because they are broad enough to cover everything.

· Pay grade 18 currently has a midpoint of $63,902.00.

· Application will be available online.

J. Elliott motioned to recommend that the Full Commission endorse Mark Davis as Interim Program Administrator.

L. Hill seconded the motion, which passed with consensus.

There was consensus to advertise the position starting Tuesday, April 13 and running for 4 weeks. Opening date will be April 19, 2010 and closing date will be May 14, 2010 (must be postmarked by closing date). 

· The position will be posted in the State system, through the University systems previously mentioned, and through the American Farms Publications group. Notice of vacancy will also be distributed through the Outreach Database via email. Advertisement in the State News and the News Journal will not be included at this time.

· HR will need at least a week to go through the applications and they will distribute the eligible applications to the Subcommittee members on May 21st.

· Each Subcommittee will then pick their top 10 candidates and will then meet June 2nd at 7:00 pm to finalize the list of candidates which will be invited for an interview.

Jim Elliott commended Bill Rohrer for the job he has done for the Commission, adding that he has made it an educational and rewarding experience for him.

Public Comments:  B. Coleman stated that he has spoken with Steve Hollenbeck who is available and would be willing to return to the Program on a Casual/Seasonal basis. Secretary Kee would like to check the budget and consider it.
Next Meeting:  June 2, 2010 at 7:00 p.m.
Adjournment:  Chairman O’Neill adjourned the meeting at 12:20 p.m.
Approved,

B. O’Neill, Chair Personnel Subcommittee
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